August 31, 1942

Dear Watson,

Thank you for sending us news of Keith Stewart's arrival, on which I should like very heartily to congretulate both Mrs Tatson and yourself.

We are corrying on at the Galton Laboratory a rather mixed programme now, involving a certain amount of genetic work originating in the Department, both with plants and animals, and a good deal of work for the Agricultural Research Council with especial reference to their current programme of veterinary experiments. These last I am finding decidedly interesting, though rather a long term type of work to be engaged in during the war.

Yours sincerely,